Regardless of their nationality, applicants whose application is pending before KIPO will be granted an automatic extension in the designated time for certain actions set out by KIPO, such as submission of written opinion, to 30 April 2020. As this measure is to preemptively prevent occurrence of unintentional non-observance of time limits as a result of disruptions caused by the outbreak of the Covid-19, applicants will not be required to file a request to the Office for the extension of the time limit to take effect.

This measure also applies to the cases where applicants have failed to observe time limits for certain procedural actions for any reasons relating to the Covid-19, as KIPO will regard such reasons as the causes beyond their control and therefore not imputable to them. All they will be asked to do is just indicating in the statement simply that the cause of such failure relates to the Covid-19. This ex post remedy will also be available up until 30 April 2020.

